


Diego Mendez 

1515 Pease Road 
Austin, TX 78703 

737-615-843  
 

January 25, 2019 

Dear Commissioners, 

Please accept this letter as an indication of  my support to release the demolition permit 
for 1602 Pease Road. I live at 1515 Pease Road in a historic landmark located diagonally 
across the street from the subject property. I’m familiar with the plans Mr. and Mrs. 
Wheeler have drafted. The plans are sensitive to the style and character of  the 
neighborhood and for this reason, I welcome this new development. Their current home 
on the property is in complete disrepair. In fact, they are not living in the home because 
of  the many issues. I’m in favor of  the home the Wheeler’s plan to build and would ask 
that the Historic Landmark Commission cease further delays and release the demolition 
permit at the meeting on January 28th, 2019. 

As an architecture-obsessed individual, strong supporter of  “Old Austin” and someone 
who’s invested a gigantic sum of  money to restore and upkeep an Austin Landmark for 
the last decade, I am certain that it would be a disservice to Austin Landmarks and to the 
neighborhoods with historic value if  we allow to have homes that are in complete 
disrepair remain as so.  

The fortune needed for a true restoration to bring a homes suitable to today’s living 
standards, and their upkeep, for properties such as 1602 Pease Road, is not realistic, nor 
sustainable. If  we allow these properties to remain as so, all they really do is tarnish the 
character of  a historic street such as Pease Road and that will in fact discourage Austin 
Landmarks and other homes with historic value, such as mine, to continue with the never-
ending expense and dedication of  their upkeep. 

Sincerely yours, 

Diego Mendez




